

Henry Walker Direct: 615.252.2363 Fax: 615.252.6363 hwalker@babc.com

December 13, 2017

VIA EMAIL

Monica.smith-ashford@tn.gov

Monica L. Smith-Ashford Tennessee Public Utility Commission 502 Deaderick Street, 4th Floor Nashville, TN 37243

Re:

Petition of Superior Water Service

Docket No. 17-00120

Dear Monica:

Mr. Don Baltimore requested yesterday that the above-captioned application for a certificate of convenience and necessity be suspended indefinitely.

Since the applicant does not intend to pursue this matter, the proper course of action would be to withdraw the application. Although the burden is slight, it is nevertheless unfair to the agency and the other parties to keep this case open for an indefinite period. Therefore, Nolensville/College Grove Utility District respectfully asks that the Hearing Officer dismiss the application without prejudice to its being filed again in the future should the applicant decide to do so.

Sincerely,

BRADLEY ARANT BOULT CUMMINGS LLP

By:

Henry Walker

HW/dbi

cc Sharla Dillon

All Parties